



LEONARD STANLEY

P A R I S H C O U N C I L

Minutes of the Leonard Stanley Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 5th November 2019 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.

Present: - Councillors R Bayliss (Chairman), J Bogdiukiewicz, C Connett, G Davies, S Davies, P Herbert and J Wace.

Also Present: - District Cllr Nigel Studdert-Kennedy, County Cllr Loraine Patrick (arrived at 8.15pm) and Mrs Pamela Fawkes.

100/19. Apologies for absence:

Apologies were received from Cllrs Stuart Craddock and Steve Lydon.

101/19. Declarations of Interest in Agenda Items

There were none.

102/19. To approve the minutes from the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 1st October 2019

The minutes were approved and signed as a true record.

103/19. To receive reports from the District and County Councillors.

District Cllr Nigel Studdert-Kennedy reported that a report for the Local Plan Review has been published and that a further consultation will begin later this month.

The Members asked several questions regarding the Local Plan Review.

104/19. To consider forming a plan to mitigate Ecological and Climate Issues.

Cllr John Wace circulated to Members a report by District Cllr Simon Pickering on 'Action against Climate Change' prior to the meeting.

Cllr John Wace then briefed the Members on how the changes don't all have to be big statements as a lot of small changes can make a difference. He reported that the United Nations have stated that carbon emissions need to be cut in half.

The Members discussed various ideas on how to best formulate an approach to the enormity of the issues and agreed to consider where the Council could make changes. **ALL**

The Members felt that any plan formed should be community led. Cllr John Wace will put together an article for the newsletter, social media and the Councils website. **JW/CLERK**

105/19. To receive an update on the Pavilion Project

Cllr Rob Bayliss reported on a further meeting held with the Technical Adviser for the Football Foundation, the development manager for the Football Association and representatives of the Football Club. The feedback from the meeting was positive and the Football Foundation indicated that they would be supportive of a grant application of up to £100,000. Cllr Rob Bayliss stated that further funding would be required to complete the project and he would be attending training on 'bidding for funds'.

106/19. To receive an update on the surfacing issues outside the Village Hall.

County Cllr Loraine Patrick reported that an explorative dig has taken place and the ground has been found to be clay that is retaining water. Highways will dig this out, install drainage before resurfacing.

107/19. To receive an update on the War Memorial Triangle Project.

Cllr John Wace reported that he is near completion but changes can be made if necessary.

The Members were positive in their feedback and thanked Cllr John Wace for all his work.

108/19. Financial Issues

j) To authorise payments in accordance with the RFO Report

Summary of expenditure for November 2019:-

Description	Total Paid Out
Administration	£1498.72
Playing Fields	£ 230.00
Village Maintenance	£ 796.34
Total Payments	£2525.06

The Council has the power to spend under the 'General Power of Competence.'

The Council approved the accounts for payment.

109/19. Planning

i) To consider plans received

S.19/2190/HHOLD 16 Brockley Road
Rear single storey extension to replace existing.

The Council agreed to make 'no comment'.

ii) To receive a progress report from the Clerk on applications already responded to:-

S.19/1607/HHOLD 74 MANKLEY ROAD.
Repair of air type PRC house. Change of external material- concrete panels to brickwork.
Permitted.

S.19/1868/LBC YEW TREE HOUSE, Church Road
Demolish the front 3rd of the garage and reinstate double doors.
Pending.

110/19. To receive reports from representatives on Other Bodies.

- Cllr Phil Herbert reported his attendance at a recent Village Hall Management Committee meeting.
- Cllr Chris Connett reported his attendance at a recent Welfare Trust meeting.
- Cllr Rob Bayliss reported his attendance at Code of Conduct training at Stroud District Council. (A copy of the presentation was circulated to the Members).

111/19. Correspondence

There was none.

112/19. Councillors Submissions

Saxon Gate development – Cllr Jan Bogdiukiewicz reported on how he had been approached by new residents, informing him how unfortunately, they have not being made to feel welcome within the village.

Village Sign – Cllr Chris Connett requested that the village sign, by Saxon Gate, Bath Road be moved.

There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 9 pm

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 3rd December 2019, at 7.30pm, to be held in the Village Hall.